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 Nawton Parish Council 

Minutes of the meeting held on 

Monday 21st September 2015 at 19.30 at Nawton Pavilion 

 

 

   

  Chair   Russ Dickinson 

   

  Vice Chair  Joe Gregory  

 

Councillors Debbie Swift, John Windress, Michael Jackson, and 
Anne Marshall 

  

  Clerk   Anne Twine   

 

  

785    Agenda 

 

The agenda for the meeting had been displayed on the Nawton Parish Council notice 
board since 5th September and also on the website.  

 

786 Parishioner presentation 

 

787 Minutes of council meeting of 20th July 2015 

 

The Chairman agreed the minutes of the meeting of 20th July 2015. 

 The Chairman signed the minutes and the Clerk added them to the minute book. 

 

788 Code of Conduct and the Ethical Framework  

 John Windress declared an interest in the Site Development Document 

 

789 Actions from the last meeting 

 

789.1 The Clerk’s timesheet was approved. 

 

789.2 Monthly inspection of Council owned land 

 

All Council Land was inspected and there were no issues to report. 

Bus shelter update – the flagstones are laid and the bus shelter roof has been finished 
off. The Council is waiting for the seats and table to be put into place. 
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The Clerk to contact Lady Clarissa, regarding the field maple, early in the autumn. Lady 
Clarissa has said that she would like to have a brass plate by the tree. 

 

 
789.3 Wolds View 
 
Following on from a complaint from a parishioner about an extension to a roof at 
Wold’s View, this has yet to be assigned to anyone at RDC. Still has not been assessed 
due to lack of staff. Ongoing 
 

789.4 Housing 

 

Proposed development of 27 houses in the field next to Beckett Close.  

A draft letter has been drawn up to help with the objection process. This may need to be 
amended when the application is received.   

No update on this as yet. 

 

789.5 Site Development Document 

 

This document will be out at the end of September. We will then have six weeks to study 
it and respond possibly on line. This will have to be looked at before the October 
meeting so it can be discussed in depth. The Clerk to email this to all Councillors when 
it is received. 

 

789.6  Parish Council Website 
 
The website is up and running and the team would appreciate any input e g news of 
events/clubs etc. The Councillors were happy with the website and remarked that it was 
clean and easy to use. The Clerk to ask schools to contact us with events and also to put 
a link to the Parish Council on their website. 
 
789.7 Libby Capstick 
 
A cherry tree will be planted on the grass at the start of Chapel Street in memory of 
Libby for her legacy of many years of service to the village. 
 The Clerk was asked to research the wording for the plaque and consult with 
Councillors. 
 
789.8 Pinfold Hill 
 
The Clerk has put a notice on the waste bin requesting that no dog poo bags are put in 
the bin. This seems to be ignored by some people. The dog bin is on hold for the time 
being. If we go ahead with this it will be located by the sand bin. The cost will be in the 
region of £200. The other alternative is to remove the waste bin. 
The Council decided to ask Andrew Edwards to remove the waste bin and the Council 
will observe the situation. 
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789.10    Bridleway 
I contacted Russ Varley of Paths N Yorkshire and he said they may have prior consent 
but any damage must be repaired by them. 
The Council asked the Clerk to find out the status of the bridleway and it was suggested 
that a party of people should get together to repair the bridleway. A reply of our 
suggestion will be sent to Brian Simpson. Waiting for a response from NYCC. 
The Clerk was asked to contact John Holken to see if he would dig out an area at the 
start of the bridleway and then the Council will arrange some hardcore to make a soak 
away. 
 
 

790 Planning 

New applications / Enforcement appeals / Discharge of conditions 

Approved 

 APPLICATION NO 15/00622/LBC 

 

 Applicant  Mrs M Kilcran 

 Description Erection of enclosed porch to the rear following demolition 
   of existing porch 

 Location The Bield, Chapel Street 

 Delegatable decision 

 The Clerk was asked to send a report of no observations to the planning 
 department. 

Refused 

 APPLICATION NO 15/00611/FUL 

 

  Applicant  Mrs J Bulmer 

  Description Erection of1 three bedroom dwelling together with vehicular 
    access, parking and amenity area 

  Location Land rear of 1 Chapel Street, Nawton 

  The Council have no observations on this application and have informed 
  the planning department. 

 

791   Finance 

 

 Payment for £32.63p to Anne Twine August 2015 Salary 

 Payment for £37.99p to Anne twine expenses (printer ink and laminate sheets) 

 Payment for£112.95 to Anne twine July Salary  Paid 

 Payment for £105 to Beckett Recreation Ground –room hire  paid 

 Payment for £540 to Phil Gospel (6x grass cutting) paid 

 Credit of £2696.50 for the precept 
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792 AOB 
 
792.1 Joe Gregory discussed the possibility of the Council taking on the 
Neighbourhood Plan. It was suggested that we look into whether we would have to 
include Beadlam or if we could just do a plan for Nawton. 
 
792.2 Michael Jackson reported on the state of a lamppost at the top of Chapel Street 
which is in a rusty condition. Initially The Chair will have a look at the post and report 
back. 
 
792.3 Anne Marshall expressed her concern about fracking in the area and it was agreed 
that the Clerk would get the editors to insert information on fracking on the website. 
 
  
 

Date of next meeting   

19 Oct 2015 

16 Nov 2015   

21 Dec 2015 

 


